
 
 

May 8, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for West Little York Stormwater Detention Basin community project 

funding in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is located at 9900 

Northwest Freeway Houston, TX 77092. 

 

The project will mitigate stormwater to protect the community along Langham Creek. The 

neighborhoods in this area have experienced repetitive flooding due to storm events such as the 

Tax Day flood in 2016 and Hurricane Harvey in 2017. The project is estimated to result in a 0.28 

ft reduction in water surface elevations downstream of the project during heavy rain events. The 

project has a Federal nexus because the proposed project consists of building three stormwater 

detention basins to temporarily store stormwater runoff.   

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Morgan Luttrell  

Member of Congress 

 


